
Good morning Phil

I write to inform Council that soccer training at Passmore Reserve, Campbell Pde, this week 
has resulted in many men parking their cars on the fields. Wednesday 17/02/21 was 
particularly bad.

This careless, disrespectful and entitled use of the playing fields is not acceptable to the local 
community. This is the same group for whom you are considering putting lights into Passmore 
Reserve, decidedly against the local neighbours' wisdom about the problems night games will 
cause.

I, once again, very strongly object to the notion of lighting Passmore Reserve, because of the 
serious problems that will ensue for the school and other residents.

Sincerely

Christine Del Gallo
Deputy President NSW Secondary Principals Council
Principal
Northern Beaches Secondary College Mackellar Girls Campus
Campbell Pde Manly Vale NSW 2093
christine.delgallo@det.nsw.edu.au
02 99492083
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Sent: 19/02/2021 8:08:16 AM
Subject: DA2020/1097 attention Phil Lane


